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3890 Kensington Avenue, Burnaby, BC V5B 4V8  Ph 604 291 0916
burnabytennisclub.ca


To all Members of the Burnaby Tennis Club: 
We would like to take this opportunity to update you about current activities and events at the club, including key challenges we are facing and steps we are taking to address them.  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND AWARDS NIGHT: NOVEMBER 26, 7:00 PM

The first notice for this event has been distributed. If you did not receive it, please contact the office. We encourage all members to attend the AGM, during which vacant director positions will be filled. We also hope you’ll stay for the awards presentation to follow. 
COURT ETIQUETTE 
We ask all members to be aware of the following important rules of tennis etiquette: 

· Wait for the buzzer to sound before entering the playing area – even if the court you have booked is empty or other courts are empty. Walking onto courts while others are playing can be very disruptive – especially during a close match! Signs will be posted in the waiting area soon; in the meantime, please respect your fellow members and wait for the buzzer. 

· Proper attire, including non-marking court shoes, is required. Hiking boots and other non-athletic shoes are not permitted. 

· Please do not smoke near the bubble, office, or clubhouse doors. If you must smoke, do so in designated areas only, and please do not throw your butts on the ground.   


The club’s Code of Conduct is available at the office or via download from the home page of the website. 

CLUB RULES 

We are currently dealing with a number of complaints regarding infractions – some of which may be the result of a lack of familiarity with our rules. Please take a few minutes to get to know the club’s rules, including those that were implemented this past September as a result of recommendations from the rules committee. The rules committee was established by the Board to address member complaints – past and present – and to make recommendations to the Board. 

Please note that infractions do carry penalties. Complete booking rules are available at the office or via download from the home page of the website.   

BUBBLE: MAINTENANCE AND REPAIRS 
Water Problems  

We are pleased to report some very good news with respect to ongoing water problems in the bubble. Maintenance volunteers Graham Youde and Barry Pendergast recently applied a new type of concrete sealant to sections of the grade beam that is able to harden even in wet conditions, and it seems that the sealant is holding! Although there is still some leakage, the flooding has all but stopped. We will continue to monitor the situation. In the meantime, a BIG thanks to Graham and Barry!

Mold Issue/General Condition of the Bubble

Many of you will have heard that a club member has filed a complaint with the Fraser Health Commission concerning possible mold on the ceiling and other areas of the bubble. We are taking this complaint very seriously and have selected a contractor to assess the situation and identify potential solutions. We are also in continuous communication with Fraser Health. 

We have also received a number of complaints regarding the general condition of the bubble, which is very dirty in places. While we cannot properly clean the bubble while it is up, we will be seeking cleaning bids for when it is taken down for the summer season. Thank you for your patience. 
Ongoing Maintenance and Repairs

As announced at the special meeting in August, we have budgeted for bubble and grade beam replacement by 2017 at the latest. In the meantime, our priorities include ensuring that the indoor and outdoor playing experiences are as comfortable and rewarding as possible. Our efforts began in the summer, when we negotiated with the City of Burnaby for court repairs, new gates (including accessible gates to be completed in the spring); and new fencing. City crews also cleared out much of foliage surrounding the outdoor courts to promote better viewing and safety. We thank the City for its significant capital investment in the club. Below is a list of other maintenance and repair-related activities:   

· We have ordered new lights and ballasts to replace two problematic lights. 

· We continually monitor positioning of lights to ensure proper illumination. If you notice a light that is out of alignment or burnt out, please inform the front desk.

· We are costing new mats and other improvements for the waiting area, to make it more welcoming and comfortable for members and guests.  

· We are costing the addition of some type of protective covering for exposed steel beams at the exit doors. 

· We plan to install security cameras to monitor inside and outside courts. The cameras, which will be in place by the end of the year, will provide better security and allow staff to more effectively monitor court conditions having to leave the office.

· Barry Pendergast and Graham Youde have provided bubble-based emergency training to David Yang, who will provide the same training to office staff. 

· We have applied for a federal grant to purchase one or two defibrillators. We hope to receive answer before the end of the year.

· Heating: Every year we receive complaints and questions about cold air blowing on courts one and two. We realize that this can be uncomfortable but there is nothing that can be done (this is the level of air flow required to keep the bubble up) without incurring tremendous costs. Thank you for your patience, understanding.

CLUBHOUSE

We will be appointing a committee (volunteers are needed) and hiring a consultant to identify level and cost of renovations to the clubhouse, including making it accessible. We will ask that final recommendations to the Board be submitted by the spring of 2015 at the latest. The general membership will be kept apprised of options and costs and be given an opportunity to provide input. 

PROGRAMS

 We continue to promote men’s and women’s league play. Please contact Ron Leung and Mary Flynn, respectively, if you are interested in playing League. 

· We are creating a junior development action plan. A report to this effect will be included in the board package you will receive prior to the AGM). 

· A doubles clinic for senior members is planned for November. Contact Glenn Richards if you are interested. Glenn can be reached via the office. 

· As usual, the Burnaby School Board will be using all of the outdoor courts for its spring tournament. We will inform all members closer to the date.

OTHER BOARD NEWS

Since the AGM in February and the special meeting in August, the Board has been very busy adjusting to and learning about their new roles and responsibilities and, as you can see from this letter, addressing a number of issues and requirements on behalf of the members.  We are pleased to also report the following: 

· We successfully filled the following vacant one-year terms: Eng Choo (Director at Large), Ron Leung (Men’s League), and Gary Sutherland (Operations Director and Tournament Director). For a full list of Board members, visit the home page of the website.
· Anthony Muzzacco was appointed Assistant Operations Director.

· We successfully met tax exemption and other requirements and have renewed our license with the City Of Burnaby for another 5-year term. 

· We established two new committees (Rules and Finance) the work of both of which has greatly assisted the Board. 

· We completed a full financial review of BTC that resulted in a number of recommendations, including an increase in membership fees for the 2014-2015 season to cover losses in the previous year, and to top up funds for bubble replacement and other expenditures. We also changed our insurance package to reduce premiums and deductibles while retaining comprehensive coverage. NOTE: Some of you may have heard that the club is $100,000 in debt. There is absolutely no truth to this rumour, and if you have any concerns, financial statements are available on request

· We purchased a new barbecue from the profits of this year’s very successful Burnaby Open (thanks to tournament organizers Glenn Richards, Bev Olson, and Gary Sutherland). Names of club members who won at the BTC and other tournaments are posted on the website.

· Mixed night has been better attended thanks to the efforts of Mary Flynn and Anthony Mazzucco.

· We bid a fond farewell to Rae Smith, who retired after many stellar years of service to the Club, and welcomed David Yang as Acting Office Manager. 

Besides the above, we continue to identify ways to enhance communication between the BTC Board and members, staff, and the general public. Our plans include more regular updates like this one. We are also maintaining connections with Tennis BC and the City of Burnaby in order to strengthen these relationships.  

We are on a path of both renewal and change, and although the journey has just begun, we are pleased with our progress so far. Thanks to the members of the Board, our hard-working staff, and our many volunteers, for helping to make it possible. We could not have done it without you!

See you at the AGM!

The Board of Directors, BTC
BTC_AGM_November 26_2014

BTC_AGM_November 26_2014


